DEPARTMENT OF THE ARMY
CORPS OF ENGINEERS, PORTLAND DISTRICT
PO BOX 2946
PORTLAND OR 97208-2946

May 8, 2007

Office of Counsel

Mr. Doug Albright

Actuation Test Equipment Company
3393 Eddie Drive

Winnebago, Illinois 61088

Re: Freedom of Information Act Request 2006-074
Dear Mr. Albright:

This is in response to your email message to me on May 7, 2007. You stated that there
was a decision by the Secretary of the Army and General Counsel to make a “total release” of
documents. Please let me clarify that no decision was made by either the Secretary of the
Army or General Counsel other than to take no action on the appeal as all of the documents
previously withheld by the agency had been released to you, therefore your appeal was moot.

My records indicate that you already received the portions of Appendix A through R that
had been withheld. However, in case they were not included in my last letter to you, I am
enclosing them agaifi iow.

Sincerely,

<

' anice E. Sorensen -
; Freedom of Information Act Officer
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